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* * * * * * * * * *

Chair Moore called the meeting to order at 8:50 a.m.   

Chair Moore recognized guests Jerry Wolkoff and David Wolkoff, who gave a detailed presentation to the Board members regarding their proposed development of Heartland Town Square.  The property is located where the Long Island Expressway meets the Sagtikos Parkway, which is part of the Brentwood corridor.  This project would result in Long Island’s first “smart growth” community.  It would include 9,000 housing units – 23 percent affordable - a million square foot “life-style center”, 3 million square feet of Class A office space, a state of the art hotel and convention center, indoor and outdoor civic space and an aquarium.  Fusing these venues in a planned development would create a vibrant and diverse atmosphere that will appeal to people of all ages.  The self-contained project would provide over 20,000 permanent jobs and appeal to various ages and income mix. 

The project would cover 460 acres.  The preliminary plan includes an electric trolley to and from the Deer Park train station; busses and trains already service the area.  The idea of zip cars was also introduced.  This project was presented to the Board to show how this community will affect the surrounding Brentwood area that is adjacent to the proposed project.  This type of high density community living will be a suitable place for SCCC students and faculty to consider.  Also, empty nesters will enjoy the self-contained community.  The housing options will be 90 percent rentals and 10 percent sales.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

A motion to enter into executive session at 9:17 a.m. to discuss employment of a person and potential litigation was seconded and approved unanimously.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

The minutes of August 21, 2008 Board of Trustees meeting were unanimously approved.

* * * * * * * * * * 

A motion to approve Resolution Nos. 2008.54 through 2008.60 was seconded and approved unanimously.  

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.54    APPROVING BUDGET TRANSFERS

WHEREAS, the Board of Trustees established a policy on the authorization of budget transfers, and

WHEREAS, according to that policy the transfers on the attachment must be authorized by Board resolution, and

WHEREAS, the President recommends the transfers on the attachment as necessary for the operation of the College, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the budget transfers shown as Attachment I are hereby approved.

**********
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.55    APPROVING MONTHLY SPONSOR SERVICES FOR SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE  

WHEREAS, the State University of New York Regulation No. 602.7 requires the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees to review and approve all sponsor provided services and their estimated value in advance of the service being rendered, and 

WHEREAS, the regulation also requires the approval of the payment of each sponsor service satisfactorily performed, and
WHEREAS, health insurance is considered a sponsor service, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the health insurance payment to the County of Suffolk in the amount of $1,563,603.60 for the month of August 2008 (Attachment II) is hereby approved by the Board of Trustees. 

*********

RESOLUTION NO.2008.56    APPROVING A PLUMBING CONTRACT MAJOR CHANGE ORDER FOR THE WORKFORCE  DEVELOPMENT AND TECHNOLOGY CENTER, GRANT CAMPUS, CP 2111

WHEREAS, the Capital Project No. 2111 has been approved by Suffolk County and the State of New York for funding, and appropriated by the Suffolk County Legislature, and

WHEREAS, fire sprinkler systems for the new building require a minimum domestic water pressure and flow to operate and meet fire code, and 

WHEREAS, tests indicate that the domestic water line closest to the new building does not meet the pressure and flow requirements for the fire sprinkler system, and

WHEREAS, tests indicate that an alternate domestic water line does provide the required flow and pressure for the fire sprinkler system, and

WHEREAS, this alternate domestic water line is located an additional 1,200 feet from the new building, and

WHEREAS, the plumbing work associated with this new connection is outside the scope of the original plumbing contract, and

WHEREAS, as of September 2008, project change orders for the Workforce Development and Technology Center, CP 2111, are within budget, as shown in (Attachment III ) and

WHEREAS, the change order provided by the plumbing contractor for this new work was reviewed and approved by the project architect, Barlett, Amoruso and Recce Architects P.C., and 

WHEREAS, this change order exceeds $20,000, thus constituting a ‘major’ change order as defined by Board resolution, and 

WHEREAS, all major change orders require Board approval, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that Change Order No. P-1 for Advanced Conservation Systems Inc. in the amount of $92,350 is approved, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the College President, or her designee, is authorized to execute the necessary documentation.

**********
RESOLUTION NO. 2008.57     REAPPOINTING A DIRECTOR TO THE BOARD OF THE SUFFOLK CENTER ON THE HOLOCAUST, DIVERSITY & HUMAN UNDERSTANDING, INC.

WHEREAS, the by-laws of The Suffolk Center on the Holocaust, Diversity & Human Understanding, Inc. provide for the Board of Trustees to appoint the members of its Board of Directors, and

WHEREAS, it is necessary to reappoint a member whose term is expiring, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the reappointment of the following person to the Board of Directors of The Suffolk Center on the Holocaust, Diversity & Human Understanding, Inc. is hereby approved, for a term of three years, effective September 11, 2008:


Name

Rabbi Steven Moss

**********

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.58    ADOPTING A POLICY FOR THE NAMING OF COLLEGE FACILITIES

WHEREAS, pursuant to State Education Law § 6306(5), the Board of Trustees of Suffolk County Community College has the care, custody, control and management of the lands, grounds, buildings, facilities and equipment of the College, and

WHEREAS, the naming of any lands, grounds, building, facilities or equipment is usually only appropriate when a significant gift is received for the benefit of the College, and

WHEREAS, the Suffolk Community College Foundation was formed to develop additional resources to enable the College to provide quality educational experiences for its students and serves as the repository for gifts made to the College, and

WHEREAS, a  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Policy on Naming Opportunities and Endowed Funds has been developed, endorsed by the Executive Council and recommended by the President, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the Policy on Naming Opportunities and Endowed Funds (Attachment IV ) be adopted for immediate implementation.

**********

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.59   RESCINDING SPECIFIC BOARD ADOPTED POLICIES

WHEREAS, the AIDS Policy Statement, adopted by the Board of Trustees on September 23, 1988, has been supplanted by federal and state legislation that protects individuals with AIDS, and

WHEREAS, the Educational Requirements for Promotion, adopted by the Board of Trustees on December 3, 1993 are not needed because such requirements are negotiated with the Faculty Association and are set forth in the collective bargaining agreement, and

WHEREAS, the Policy for Sabbatical Leaves, adopted by the Board of Trustees on February 13, 2003, is not needed because such requirements are negotiated with the Faculty Association and the Guild of Administrative Officers and are set forth in the respective collective bargaining agreements, and

WHEREAS, the Policy on International Education, adopted by the Board of Trustees on in 1975 and affirmed by the Board of Trustees on March 13, 2003, has been supplanted by guidelines promulgated by the Council on International Education, of which the College is a member, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the following Board adopted policies are hereby rescinded, effective September 18, 2008:

AIDS Policy Statement

Educational Requirements for Promotion

Policy for Sabbatical Leaves

Policy on International Education

**********

RESOLUTION NO. 2008.60   
ADOPTING REVISED RENTAL FEES FOR COLLEGE FACILITIES

WHEREAS, the College’s Facilities Use Policy provides for the payment of fees for the use of College facilities in accordance with the fees adopted by the Board of Trustees, and

WHEREAS, the rental fee schedule for College facilities, excluding the Health, Sports and Exhibition Center and the Culinary and Hospitality Arts Center (both of which have separate rental fee schedules) was last updated in February 2007, and

WHEREAS, the College has reviewed the fee schedule and determined that it needs to be revised, and the President concurred, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Rental Fee Schedule for College Facilities (Attachment V) is hereby adopted for immediate implementation.

* * * * * * * * * * 

Charles Stein, Vice President for Business and Financial Affairs, presented the finance report as of August 31, 2008.  Revenues were in the plus range of $493,000, which was taken into consideration when planning the budget for the new academic year.  Vice President Stein noted that possible state legislative actions to address the state’s economic status may require adjustments in the College’s budget during the course of the year.  He also reported that enrollment is up over 4% from last year.  Responding to Trustees’ questions as to whether the College can absorb the increased enrollment, Vice President Stein assured them that it can.  Vice President Stein also recognized the hard work and dedication of the College staff working on Banner.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

Elections for Board officers was conducted.  Trustee Mattace nominated the current slate of officers and Trustee Trotta seconded.  The vote to maintain current officers was unanimously passed.  

* * * * * * * * * * 

The Trustees reviewed the proposed 2009 meeting schedule.  As February 12, 2009 is a holiday, that meeting date was changed to February 11,  2009.  The 2008 Board of Trustees retreat is scheduled for Thursday, November 20, with location to be determined.

* * * * * * * * * * 

Chair Moore advised the Board that the Committees Mission Statements were in their packets for review.  He also stated that the current by-laws give the Chairman authority to name members to committees and that he would be notifying them of their assignments.  

Trustee Ochoa spoke about an article in today’s New York Times newspaper.  The subject was student loans and Pell grants.  Pell grants are underfunded by $6 billion.  He felt that the members of the Board should weigh in to the current congressional hearings as a whole Board.  The article talked about topics such as retention, cost funding patterns, returning adults and non-traditional students.  
Vice Chair Hazlitt spoke about his attendance at All College Day.  He really enjoyed the presentation of all the virtues of the College.  He especially was grateful for all those employees who were acknowledged for their 20 or 30 or 40 years of service.  He said the Board truly expresses their gratitude to all of the great people here at the College.

Trustee Mattace thanked the President for the special honor he received on All College Day.  He congratulated Executive Vice President George Gatta for his award and Vice President of the Faculty Association, Kevin Peterman, for his award

* * * * * * * * * * 

Executive Director of Facilities, Paul Cooper, told the Board about a LIPA initiative that the College should consider, which involves installation of solar power cells at the College.  The College would have access to the power generated and, if there was excess, could sell the power back to LIPA.  The College will issue an RFP for this.  
* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  The next meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on Thursday, October 16, 2008 at 9 a.m. at the Michael J. Grant Campus, Captree Commons, Room 113A.








Respectfully submitted,








George Kane, Secretary








Board of Trustees

